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Book review:

ADVANCES IN RANKING AND SELECTION,

MULTIPLE COMPARISONS, AND RELIABILITY,

Methodology and Applications

by

N. Balakrishnan, N. Kannan, H. N. Nagaraja, editors

The volume is dedicated to Professor S. Panchapakesan, who has made an
excellent and significant contribution to several different fields of statistics.
The book is a collection of twenty papers divided into six parts: INFER-

ENCE, RANKING AND SELECTION, MULTIPLE COMPARISONS AND

TESTS, AGREEMENT ASSESSMENT ANALYSIS, RELIABILITY, BIOSTA-

TISTICS. The authors of individual chapters are a representative group of
coauthors, friends and professional associates of Professor Panchapakesan. The
volume comprises also a concise presentation of Professor’s career and accom-
plishments and the list of publications (articles in Journals/Books, Technical
Reports, Book Reviews).

Some of the chapters are devoted to methodological issues (reviews or new
results), other ones – to applications (case studies); the areas of applications
comprise mainly: industry, technology, biology, and medicine. The results pre-
sented are based on main statistical techniques: analytic inference, simulations,
bootstrap and graphical analysis. Statistical tables prepared by Authors and an
Index are also included. The report on the individual chapters presented below
is rather concise, because of their considerable number.

The first part (INFERENCE ) comprises five papers devoted to various as-
pects of statistical inference. The first of them: Score Test: Historical Review

and Recent Developments – by C. R. Rao discusses the topics of Holy Trin-

ity, i.e. three main approaches to hypothesis testing – Neyman and Pearson
Likelihood Ratio, Wald Statistic and Rao’s score. It is well-known fact that
these approaches are equivalent to the first-order asymptotics, but differ in sec-
ond order properties. The problems under consideration are: main features
of the tests (advantages, anomalies, power comparison) and issues of special
importance (e.g. suggestions about a caution in use). The last section of the
chapter presents recent developments (especially modifications and refinements)
and shows directions of further researches. The chapter is clear, pithy and in-
spiring; the bibliography comprises significant papers (theory and applications).
The review of such kind is not only a synthesis, but also an excellent source of
reflexion on hypothesis testing problems.
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